
Aiken City Council Minutes
SPECIAL MEETING

August 18, 1994

Present: Mayor Cavanaugh, Councilmembers Anaclerio, Papouchado, Price and 
Radford.

Absent: Councilmembers Clyburn and Perry

Others Present: Steve Thompson, Frances Thomas, Andy Anderson, Sam Erb, Terry 
Rhinehart, Tom Nadolski, Bill Littrell, Phillip Lord of the Aiken Standard, 
Rolanda Hatcher of Augusta Chronicle and 4 citizens.

City Council met in a pre-Council session at 5:30 P.M. to discuss the request 
from Tom Nadolski, Chairman of the Aiken Olympic Training Coordination 
Committee,.concerning funding from Accommodations Tax funds for the Olympic 
training activities at the shooting center near Windsor. The Committee would 
like to bring training teams from several countries to the South Carolina 
Outdoor Shooting Center located in Windsor..
The request from the Aiken Olympic Training Coordination Committee was for 
$20,000 now and for $10,000 next year.

Mayor Cavanaugh called the meeting to order at 5:55 P.M.

Mayor Cavanaugh reviewed the Aiken Olympic Training Coordination Committee 
presentation to Council on August 8 and asked Sam Erb, Chairman of the 
Accommodations Tax Committee, and Terry Rhinehart to make a.report regarding 
the Accommodations Tax Committee recommendation.

Mr. Erb stated the Accommodations Tax Committee had received many good 
requests for funding but the resources were limited as the Committee only had 
$52,000 to allocate. He stated the Accommodations Tax Committee had reviewed 
the request, along with other requests, and had recommended that the Aiken 
Olympic Training Coordination Committee be funded $8,000 and that the request 
be reviewed later in the year for additional funds.
After discussion by Council, Councilman Anaclerio moved, seconded by 
Councilwoman Papouchado, and unanimously approved that Council adjust the 
recommendation by the Accommodations Tax Committee by $2,000 and that a total 
of $10,000 be funded to the Aiken Olympic Training Coordination Committee for 
the promotion of tourism and economic development and further that Council 
consider an additional $10,000 with the addition of another team(s) later in 
the year.

»

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:05 P.M.

Sara B. Ridout
. City Clerk


